
 

 

 
                         

 
 

 
Term 1 Week  2           Wednesday 9 February 2022 

Together We Grow  
 

GROWTH, RESPECT, OPPORTUNITY, WORTH  

Welcome to All 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Welcome back everyone to the new school year. A very 
warm welcome to our new families and to our returning 
students and families. It has been wonderful to see 
students settle in quickly and engage so enthusiastically in 
their learning programs.  
 
NEW ARRANGEMENTS FOR PARENTS AND CARERS 
ENTERING THE SCHOOL 
On Monday the Premier announced that high caseload 
protocols for schools will be introduced as of 8 February 
2022. These measures are designed to keep our schools 
open and to be able to provide face-to-face learning to 
your children. The school is considering a number of 
strategies to allow some activities to continue but in a 
COVID safe way e.g. choir practise. Parents can also 
check the school website for information. Attached is 
additional information regarding safe hygiene practises, 
safe return to school plan and how COVID is spread. 
 
STUDENTS WHO ARE UNWELL 
Parents / carers, please be aware that children who are 
unwell should not be sent to school. If a child becomes 
unwell while at school, parents / carers will be contacted 
to collect the child from school. Thank you for cooperation 
with this. 
 
PARENTS / VOLUNTEERS AT SCHOOL 
Following advice from the Department of Education, 
parents and carers can no longer enter classrooms, 
including to volunteer. Volunteering in the canteen or 
at the uniform shop is still permitted, however masks are 
to be worn at all times and physical distancing of 1.5m 
applies.  Parents and carers are allowed on school 
grounds for drop off and pick up in outdoor locations, 
however the wearing of masks and physical distancing 
(1.5metres) applies. Parents are asked not to gather on 
the school site. Thank you for your cooperation with this. 
 
CHANGES TO ASSEMBLY ARRANGEMENTS  
Schools have been advised to minimise large gatherings 
on school sites. To comply with this advice, our school will 
only conduct classroom assemblies (in phase of learning 
years e.g. years 1 /2). During these assemblies, Merit 
Certificates and Positive Behaviour awards will be 
presented to students. At other times during the term, 

Merit Certificates and Positive Behaviour awards will be 
presented to students in their classrooms. 
 
As parents will not be able to attend assemblies, 
classroom assemblies will be videoed and uploaded to 
CONNECT for those parents whose children hosted the 
assembly. Parents will be notified when this occurs. 
 
The next classroom assembly will be hosted by Rooms 1, 2 
and 3 and held Monday 21 March 2022. 
 
Assemblies hosted by Student Leaders, will not be held this 
term.   
 
PARENT / CARER TEACHER MEETINGS 
These will be held online or over the phone. Please contact 
your child’s classroom teacher by calling the school on 9232 
3450 if you would like to arrange a phone or online meeting.  
 
ADDITIONAL CLEANING TO CONTINUE 
Additional funding for enhanced COVID-19 cleaning will 
continue this term allowing the current additional cleaning 
regime to continue. 
 
AFTER SCHOOL CARE 
During Terms 3 and 4 2021 the school community was 
surveyed to gain an indication of the number of parents/
carers interested in outside school hours care for their 
children. Following the survey in Term 4, preliminary 
discussions were held with an Outside School Hours Care 
(OSHC) provider about the prospect of opening an onsite 
service at Thornlie Primary School.  The Provider visited the 
school and advised that they were unable to conduct a 
viable OSHC program at this stage due to the school 
numbers and limited space available to conduct an OSHC 
program.  
 
If circumstances at the school change in the future, we will 
consider entering discussions again with the Outside School 
Hours Care provider.  
 
WELCOME TO NEW STAFF 
A warm welcome to our new staff; Kerrie Eldrige in Pre-
primary EC3, Lucy Adams Education Assistant replacing 
Sandy Mallatrat for 6 months who is on leave, Sandy Luc 
and Carolyn Axtens who will work in tandem in the IEC Year 
3 / 4 class, Noor Alshemary who will work in tandem with 
Megan Bottomley in Year 3 / 4, Lina Solar who will teach 
Year 5 / 6 in Room 14 (commencing Monday 21 February) 
and Jerome Blake, our new school gardener. 

Parents/Caregivers 
Please remember when taking photographs and videos of school assemblies and events that they are for your personal use 
only and CANNOT be uploaded to social media sites such as Facebook or websites such as YouTube.  Thank you. 
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FAREWELL TO STAFF 
Marj Booth, Lynda Pettit and Daryl Rush (gardener) all retired 
at the end of 2021. We wish them all the very best for their 
retirement years. The school will be holding a retirement 
function for these staff members sometime during the year. 
 
CONGRATULATIONS 
Congratulations to Kristie Poklepovich and her husband on the 
arrival of their baby boy this month. Kristie will be on maternity 
leave for 2022. 
 
NEW FILES AND TUBS FOR THE HOME READING 
PROGRAM 
Our P&C kindly paid for the 
purchasing of new files and tubs 
for our home reading program. 
Thank you to the P&C for this 
support that will greatly assist our 
students and the volunteers who 
run the program.  
 

FOOD ALLERGIES  
A reminder that a number of our students have allergies to 
foods such as peanuts and tree nuts. We respectfully ask that 
Parents and Carers for this reason DO NOT send nuts or nut 
products to school in lunch boxes. We ask that food is NOT 
shared amongst other students. We ask that you please 
reinforce this message at home with your children. Thank you. 
 
EARLY CLOSE MONDAY 
A reminder that our school closes at 2:30pm every Monday 
and at 3:00pm on all other days. 
 
INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC LESSONS 
Lessons for guitar and clarinet students commenced in Week 
1.  
 
Clarinet lessons are held:  
Year 5s  Thursday 12:30 – 1:00pm 
Year 6s  Thursday 1:40 – 2:10pm 
 
Guitar lessons are held:     
Year 5s Thursday 12:00 – 12:30pm 
Year 6s Thursday 11:30 – 12:00pm  
 
 
Kind Regards 
 

Lynette Deane Spread 

Principal 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Congratulations to our newly elected 
Student Leaders for 2022 

Matthew, Solara, Jefile, Sucaad, 
Hamida, Francis, Mayram & Maram 

WHAT’S Happening in 
Kindergarten? 

The children in ECE 1 have had a very exciting start to 
Kindergarten. The children have been learning the names of 
their peers and teachers as well as reading new stories, 
singing songs, dancing and playing many different games for 
the first time. We are all looking forward to an amazing year in 
Kindergarten! 

 
Please ensure your child 
has a legionnaire or bucket 
hat to wear each day.  
Hats must be clearly 
marked with your child’s 
name. 
 
Hats are available in the 
Uniform Shop starting at 
just $6.00 

 
The Uniform Shop is open every Monday 8.45am—
9.30am or just fill out an order form and uniforms will be 
delivered to your child’s classroom.   



 

 

MAINSTREAM  
CLASSES 

ROOM TEACHER 
 

EDUCATION ASSISTANT/SNEA 
 

Kindy EC1 
Green and 

Yellow  

Ms Mournier  (M, T, Th, Fr)  
Mrs Wilby (Wed) 

 

Mrs Jackson (Mon-Fri) 
 

Pre Primary EC2 Mrs Clarke Mrs Mayers (Wed-Fri) 
Mrs Booth (Mon, Tue alt Wed) 

Mrs Adams (Mon-Tues) 

Pre Primary EC3 Mrs Eldridge  Mrs Walker (Mon-Thu) 
Mrs Adams (Fri) 

Year 1/2 Room 1 Mrs Bailey Ms Van Beek (Mon—Fri) 
 

Year 1/2 Room 2 Mrs Connan Ms McKay  (Mon-Fri) 

Year 1/2 Room 3 Mrs Jones Mrs Carter (Mon-Fri) 
 

Year 3/4 Room 4 Mrs Bottomley (Mon, Tue, Wed) 
Mrs Alshemary (Th-Fri) 

Mrs Bourne (Tues -Thurs) 
(Minilit - Mon) 

Year 3/4 Room 5 Ms Petersson Mrs Bourne (Tues-Thurs) 

Year 3/4 Room 6 Ms McRobert Mrs Bourne (Tues-Thurs) 

Year 5/6 Room 14 Mrs Bensley  
Mrs Solar as of 21 Feb 2022 

Ms Kriwopischin (Tues, Wed, Fri) 

Year 5/6 Room 15 Mr Joseph  

Year 5/6 Room 16 Miss Carney  

IEC CLASSES 

Year 1 Room 10 Ms Hall  
Ms Gale  

 
Mrs Loo  

 
Mrs Paw  

 
Ms Sayegh 

 
Mrs Sanaei   

 
Mrs Singh   

 
Mrs Mihadi 

 
 
 
 

Year 1 Room 12 Mrs DeRozario 

Year 1/2 Room 13 Ms Buchanan 

Year 5/6 Room 18 Ms Ursell 

Year  3/4 Room 19 Mrs Axtens (Mon) 
Ms Luc (Tues—Fri) 

Year 3/4 Room 20 Ms Hopewell 

Curriculum Leader & 
Mentor/Support Teacher/

Admin 
Support  

 Ms Rodrigues  

 

CLASS PLACEMENTS 2022 

SPECIALIST TEACHERS 

Phys Ed                         Mr Logan 
IEC Music/Support       Dr Nazareth 
Languages (Italian)       Ms Bibby 
Music/Drama                Ms Boyer 
Science                          Mrs Chaudhary  
Chaplain      Mrs Thomas 



 

 

HELPFUL CONTACTS 

UNIFORM SHOP 

LEAVE PASS 

BREAKFAST CLUB 

The Uniform Shop is open on Monday morning 8.45-9.30am 
 
Orders with correct money can be left in the locked P&C 
Box outside the front office.  The order will then be taken to 
your child’s classroom on the next uniform day. 
 
Please be aware that this is a cash only business.   
 
 
 
 
 
All Students have access to a Breakfast Club on Monday 
and Thursday morning before school.  The Students enjoy a 
choice of Cereal, Baked Beans or Spaghetti on toast, Milk, 
Toasties, Pancakes and Egg Muffins when available. The 
Breakfast Club is run by our wonderful volunteers.  
 
 
 
 
 
Any Students leaving School during the day need to have a 
“Student Leave Pass” signed by Administration.  Please 
collect a Leave Pass from the front office prior to picking 
your Child up from the Classroom.  This applies to all year 
levels from Kindergarten to Year 6. 

 
School hours are 8.40am to 2.30pm on Monday and 8.40am 
to 3.00pm Tuesday to Friday. 
 
First Siren 8.40am - Class room doors open at 8.30am 
 
Recess 10.40-11.00 
 
Lunch  1.00-1.40pm 
 
Finish  3.00pm and 2.30pm on Monday 
 
The Front Office is open from 8.00am to 3.30pm. 
 
  
 
 
 
 
Thornlie Primary School Administration 9232 3450 
Thornlie Intensive English Centre  9232 3480 
Thornlie Dental Clinic    9459 7540 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please ensure that all relevant details are correct and inform 
the front office of any changes. 
 

 If you have moved address 

 Changed your mobile or home phone 

 Your child has an allergy or medical condition 

 Any name changes 

 Legal issues the School need to know about or any 
other relevant issues. 

 
It is essential that all details are kept up to date in case of an 
emergency and we need to contact you. 
 
Student Contact Update forms and Student Medical 
Information forms for 2022 have been sent home.  Please 
complete the forms for your Child and return to the front office 
by Friday 18 February. 
 

The Thornlie Primary School Chaplain is available for a 
confidential ‘chat’ with students, families and staff from the 
school community on Monday, Tuesday, and Friday.  
Appointments can be made through the school office on 9232 
3450 or just drop into the Community Room next to the office. 
 

Christine Thomas 
School Chaplain 
 
This project was funded by the Australian Government Department of Education, 
Employment and Workplace Relations under the National School Chaplaincy and 
Student Welfare Program. 

SCHOOL HOURS 

 
SMS TO OUR ABSENTEE SERVICE 

0437 881 842 
 

Please assist us by sending an SMS to the 
number above if your Child is absent from 
School for any reason. 

UPDATE YOUR RECORDS 

CHAPLAINCY 



 

 

 

 

What is bullying?  
 

Bullying is when someone: 

 

 keeps picking on you again and again and tries to make you 
feel bad, 

 says or does lots of mean things that upset you, 

 makes fun of you a lot, 

 tries to stop you from joining in or make others not like you, 

 keeps hurting you such as hitting or punching you. 
 
 

Bullying feels awful.  
You feel like you can’t stop it. 

 

Bullying is not OK.  
You have the right to feel safe. 

 
                    You can tell a trusted adult 
                          and, or your friend.   

 

 

 

            Thornlie Primary School is a 
              BUZ school! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Rooms 14, 15 and 16 are learning about personal and group 
power through BUZ Power this term.  Each week there will be a 
metaphor about power.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

                

 
 

 
www.buildupzone.com 

The Thornlie Primary School Chaplain is available in the Community Room for a confidential ‘chat’ with students, families and 
staff from the school community on Mondays, Tuesdays and Fridays.  Appointments can be made through the school office 
on 9232 3450, or just drop in to the Community Room.  

 
Christine Thomas  
School Chaplain  

 

The Power to  
Restore and  
Recharge. 

 

The Power to 
Co-operate. 

 

Help them if 
they’re not 

sure what to 
do. 

Always 
make sure 

they’re 
happy. 

Top Friendship Tips 



 

 

SEASONS FOR GROWTH 

School Watch encourages the school community to 
report any suspicious activity in an around school 
grounds, after hours and on weekends, as well as 
during school holidays.  Telephone 1800 177 777 
(freecall) or 13 14 44 (WA Police) 

CHILD CARE ARRANGEMENTS 

 
 
 
Change and loss are issues that affect all of us at some 
stage in our lives.  At Thornlie Primary School we recognise 
that when changes occur in families through death, 
separation, divorce or related circumstances, young people 
may benefit from learning how to manage these changes 
effectively.  We are therefore offering a very successful 
education program called Seasons for Growth.  This program 
is facilitated in small groups and is based on research that 
highlights the importance of social support and the need to 
practise new skills to cope effectively with change and loss.  
It focuses on developing strengths in areas such as self-
esteem, managing feelings, problem-solving, decision-
making, communication and building support networks.  
Seasons for Growth is not counselling.  It is an education 
program that uses a wide range of creative activities to learn 
how to manage well in times of change. 
 
Seasons for Growth has been timetabled to run for 8 weeks 
for approximately 45 minutes each week.  The program will 
conclude with a Celebration session.   
 
If you think your son/daughter would benefit from Seasons 
for Growth we would encourage you to talk to him/her first 
about this.  Should he/she decide to participate, please 
complete the form from the office and return it to Mrs 
Thomas (Chaplain) before Monday 14 February. 
 
Thornlie Primary School is pleased to be able to offer this 
important program and we are confident that it will be a 
valuable learning experience. 
 
Christine Thomas 
(Chaplain and Seasons for Growth 
Companion/Site Co-ordinator) 
 
 

Upon Enrolment, parents and carers decide whether to give 
consent for their Child’s name, photo or work to be 
published in school newsletters, school related activities, 
promotional material for the Department of Education, our 
school website and articles for the community newspapers.  
This consent continues for your child while enrolled at our 
school.  If at any stage you want to change the permission 
status then you will need to notify the office in writing of this 
request. 
 

Parents with children on a Medical Action Plan will  receive 
a new 2022 plan shortly.  Please check, update and sign 
the Plan before returning it to the front office.  If you haven’t 
received the 2022 plan for updating please contact the front 
office on 9232 3450. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 PUBLICATIONS PERMISSION 

 MEDICAL ACTION PLANS 

Please complete a “After School Day Care 
Authorization” form at the school office if your child 
attends an After School Care Service.  If for any 
reason your child is not attending the service on any 
given day please notify the school office.  This will 
assist the school in knowing the whereabouts of 
students if they are not attending their after school 
care program.  

A Dental Therapy Centre is located on site to provide 
ongoing dental care for students in Pre Primary to year 
11.   
 
Parents will be contacted by the therapist when 
necessary but should you have any queries regarding 
your child’s dental care please ring 9459 7540. 

Thornlie Primary P&C 

Check out our Facebook page for up 
to date info on what’s happening in 
our school and the wider community. 

DENTAL THERAPY SERVICE 

In-term Swimming lessons commence for Intensive 
English students on Monday 14 February and 
conclude on Friday 25 February. 
 
Please return permission notes and make payment 
at your earliest convenience. 
 
Students will need the following items each day:   

 Bathers 

 Extra T-Shirt (to wear over their bathers) 

 Thongs or Sandals (to wear to the pool and 
back 

 Towel 

 Underwear 



 

 

IN-TERM VACATION ABSENCES 

SCHOOL WEBSITE 

PREFERRED PAYMENT 

METHOD 
 

Not Using QKR yet? 
QKR makes school payments a breeze for parents and 
schools alike. 
 
Parents who are already using QKR love the convenience 
and flexibility to: 
 

 Pay for Excursions, Incursions and School Voluntary 
Contributions directly from their phone at a time and 
place that suits them. 

 Please see step by step instructions included in the 
newsletter to get started with downloading QKR 

 
Existing QKR Users—Welcome back in 2022 
A new school year brings about changes to your child’s 
year and classroom number.  These changes must be 
updated in your QKR App. 
 
To update your child’s class and year details for a new 
school year: 
 

 Sign into your QKR account and select any school 
menu 

 You will see a screen displaying your child’s details 
and asking you to “Select a Child”. Tap on the icon 
on the top right of your screen (three vertical dots on 
Android devices or a box with an arrow on Apple 
devices) 

 Tap “Manage Children” 

 Tap the child whose details you wish to edit  

 Tap on the Class and Year in turn to select from the 
class and year lists available and update your child’s 
details. 

 Tap the “Done” button (Apple devices) or “Tick” icon 
(Android devices) on the top right of your screen to 
save changes. 

 
Pay your Voluntary Contributions this Term and be in the 
draw to win a Hoyts Family movie pass.  As a further 
incentive to try QKR when paying your fees we are adding 
a $20 voucher to spend at the Hoyts Candy Bar if the 
winner has used QKR. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The Department of Education does not support students 
going on vacation during the school term. In line with 
Department of Education guidelines parents are required to 
seek Principal authorisation at least two weeks prior to 
holiday departure.  Please visit the front office to complete 
a form. 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

TERM DATES FOR STUDENTS 

2022 
 

TERM 1 

 
Monday 31 January 2022—Friday 8 April 2022 

School Development Days are Thursday 27 January and 
 Friday 28 January 

This is a 10 week Term with Labour Day Public Holiday 
on Monday 7 March  

 

TERM 2 
 

Tuesday 26 April 2022 —Friday 1 July 2022 
School Development Day Monday 9 May  

(Students do not attend on this day) 
This is a 10 week Term with ANZAC Day Public Holiday 
on Monday 25 April 2022 and WA Day Public Holiday  

on Monday 6 June 2022 
 

TERM 3 

 
Tuesday 18 July 2022—Friday 23 September 2022 

School Development Day Friday 22 July  
(Students do not attend on this day) 

This is a 10 week Term  
 

TERM 4 
 

Monday 10 October 2022—Thursday 15 December 2022 
School Development Day Friday 14 October 

 (Students do not attend on this day) 
This is a 10 week Term 

 
 
 

All information for parents is posted on our website 
including fortnightly Newsletters, Term Planners, 
Enrolment Forms and information about upcoming events. 
 
Our school website is very user friendly, you can find us at 
thornlieps.wa.edu.au 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

URGENT REQUEST FOR  P&C VOLUNTEERS 
 
We urgently need a few Volunteers to help prepare and serve breakfast to students at the Breakfast Club.. Monday and 
Thursday to start Week 4. The breakfast club provides breakfast to any child who wants to attend. This ensures that all 
children can access breakfast if they need. 
 
Our Volunteers will be preparing basic food including toast, toasties, fruit, spaghetti, beans, cereals, pancakes, eggs etc and 
should have a friendly manner and a willingness to work with young children..  
 

Time slots to be filled are: 8.15 - 8.45am both days 
     8.30 - 9am both days 
 
We urgently need several enthusiastic Volunteers to help exchange students Home Reading Books. Training will be provided 
for these volunteer positions.  
 
Our volunteers will be tasked with book exchange and record taking starting week 3.  
 
Ideally we are seeking 6 volunteers who can assist for a few hours MONDAY WEDNESDAY or FRIDAY  
 
Time slots to be filled are: MONDAY 8.40 – 10am 
     WEDNESDAY 8.40 – 10am 
     FRIDAY 8.40 – 10am 
 
Additional requirements are:  Proof of Double COVID-19 vaccination  
         Working with Children Check  (only if you don’t have care for a child in our school) 
 
Covid safe food handling and hygiene procedures will be taught and implemented.  
 
If you are available to help occasionally or on a regular basis.. we invite you along for a coffee chat NEXT Wednesday 
16

th
 February at 8.40am in the Community Room. 

 
 

We are collecting donations of the following products in order to get Breakfast Club ready for Week 4.  
Your donations are greatly appreciated.  Please leave items in the front office. 
 
 

       MONDAY 21 FEBRUARY 



 

 

 

4 THORNLIE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Term 1 Parent Calendar 2022 
T1 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
1 31 Jan 

Early Close 2.30pm 
 
 
 
 

1 Feb 
 

2 Feb 
 
 

3 Feb 
 
 

4 Feb 
 
 

2 7 Feb 
Early Close 2.30pm 
 

8 Feb 
Playgroup 8.40-10.40 
 

 

9 Feb 
Newsletter 
 

10 Feb 
 

11 Feb 
  
 
 

3 14 Feb 
Early Close 2.30pm  
 
 

15 Feb 
Playgroup 8.40-10.40 
 

16 Feb 
P&C Meeting 
3.15pm 

17 Feb 
 
 

18 Feb 
 

SWIMMING LESSONS IEC 

4 21 Feb 
Early Close 2.30pm 
 
 

22 Feb 
Playgroup 8.40-10.40 
 
School Board 
Meeting 8.45am 

23 Feb 
Newsletter 
 

24 Feb 
 
 

25 Feb 
  
 
 
 
 

SWIMMING LESSONS IEC 

5 28 Feb 
Early Close 2.30pm 
 
 

1 Mar 
Playgroup 8.40-10.40 
 
 
 

2 Mar 
 
 

3 Mar 
 
 

4 Mar 
 
 
 
 

6 7 Mar 
Labour Day Public Holiday 

8 Mar 

Playgroup 8.40-10.40 
 

9 Mar 
 
Newsletter 
 

10 Mar 
 
 

11 Mar 
 
 

 
 

7 14 Mar 
Early Close 2.30pm 
 
 

15 Mar 
Playgroup 8.40-10.40 
 
 

16 Mar  
 
 

17 Mar 
 
 
 

18 Mar 
 

8 21 Mar 
Early Close 2.30pm 
 

Assembly: 
Room’s 1, 2 & 3 

22 Mar 
 
Playgroup 8.40-10.40 

23 Mar 
Newsletter 
 

24 Mar 
 
 

25 Mar 
Harmony Day 
Family Picnic 
Afternoon 1-1.40pm 

9 28 Mar 
Early Close 2.30pm 
 
 

29 Mar 
Playgroup 8.40-10.40 
 
 

30 Mar 
 
P&C Meeting 
3.15pm 

31 Mar 
 

1 Apr 
 
 
 
 

SWIMMING LESSONS MAINSTREAM 

10 4 Apr 
Early Close 2.30pm 
 
 

5 Apr 
Playgroup 8.40-10.40 
 
School Board 
Meeting 8.45am 

6 Apr 
Newsletter 
 

7 Apr 8 Apr 
 
 
 
 
 

SWIMMING LESSONS MAINSTREAM 

 
  ** 

                                                                ** Term 2 commences Tuesday 26 April 2022**        

 
  

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


